

WEEKLY NEWSLETTER

Committed to God - through worship, prayer and learning
Committed to Growth - through knowing God and one another
Committed to Community - through service and support

Sunday 27th OctoberLast Sunday of Trinity
Hebrews 7:23-end
Mark 10:46-end

9.00am Breakfast Church All Saints Church10.30am Holy Communion All Saints Church

Revelation 21:1-6a

Sunday 3rd November

All Saints Day John 11:32–44

10.30am Holy Communion St Mary's Church

The Prayer for the Week

Merciful God, teach us to be faithful in change and uncertainty, that trusting in your word and obeying your will we may enter the unfailing joy of Jesus Christ our Lord. **Amen.**

Holy Communion with The Church in the Woottons

During Holy Communion we offer bread in the form of wafers and wine by the chalice. For reasons of hygiene we do not allow wafers to be dipped into the chalice. If you are concerned about drinking from the chalice, please receive only the wafer.

Diary

Monday 28 th	10.00am 7.00pm	Monday Morning House Group House Group at Halfacre, Nursery Lane
Wednesday 30 th	9.00am to 12 noon 2.15pm	Dropin at NW Wootton Village Hall Mothers' Union at SW Village Hall
Thursday 31 st	10.30am 6.45pm	Holy Communion at St Mary's Church Kings Lynn Community Choir at Springwood High School
Monday 4 th	10.00am 7.00pm	Monday Morning house Group House Group at Halfacre, Nursery Lane
Tuesday 5 th	2.00pm	House Group Willow Road
Wednesday 6 th	9.00am to 12 noon	Dropin at NW Village Hall
Thursday 7 th	6.45pm	Kings Lynn Community Choir at Springwood High School
Monday 11th	10.00am 7.30pm	Monday Morning House Group House Group Halfacre, Nursery Lane
Tuesday 12 th	2.00pm	House Group, 2 Willow Road
Wednesday 13 th	9.00am to 12 noon	Dropin NW Village Hall
Thursday 14 th	10.30am 6.45pm	Holy Communion St Mary's Church Kings Lynn Community Choir at Springwood High School Christmas Workshop SW Parish Council (Extension Room)
Friday 15 th	2.00pm	

Welcome

If you are visiting us for the first time, we hope you enjoy the service and feel welcome. If you would like to find out more about The Church in the Woottons, please ask anyone in church or contact us by phone 01553 673742 or email rectoryoffice@churchinthewoottons.net

FRIENDSHIP COFFEE MORNING NOVEMBER 14TH - On Thursday, November 14th we have been invited to 2 Willow Road by Margaret and Keith Cakebread. Please come along if you would like some friendly company. Alternatively, if you know of someone who might benefit from coming, please let me know. We always meet on the second Thursday of the month from 10.30 until noon. If you would like to know more, have a lift or someone to go with, please contact me – Gloria Pantling 01553 671912 gloriapantling@btinternet.com

HOUSE GROUPS - if you are interested in joining a housegroup, you would be very welcome. Please speak to Margaret Ojelade for the Monday Morning housegroup, Nigel Day or Cathy for the Monday evening housegroup, or Keith Cakebread for the one held on a Tuesday afternoon.

NORFOLK CHURCHES CYCLE RIDE – Jonathan Dossetor and Jennifer Watts both took part in this sponsored cycle ride on Saturday 14th September and between them raised £450 plus gift aid. Just to clarify, this will go to the Norfolk Churches Trust who will send half back to the Church in the Woottons and half to their charity to support the Norfolk Churches Trust grants to churches.

OFFICE MOVE - As you may be aware the office is moving to the vestry at St Mary's and a new phone system is being installed. The number will remain the same, as will our public email addresses. But there probably will be some disruption and a steep learning curve to new technology. If you need to contact the office or Margaret over the next couple of weeks please use their email addresses as published in the newsletter, or contact the wardens on their email addresses or by phone as listed in Contact Magazine. Please try and keep phone calls to office hours. Updates will follow as we get used to the system.

TCITW BANK ACCOUNT – For any donations or payments you may wish to make to Thate Church in the Woottons you can pay by BACS. We bank with Santander, sort code 09-01-29 acc. no. 41920596. For cheques, our account name is "The Church in the Woottons PCC".

PLEASE PRAY FOR:

- Peace, reconciliation, justice, and mercy in the World
- The people of Ukraine, Gaza, the West Bank, Lebanon, Yemen, Sudan, South Sudan and Burkino Faso – all affected dreadfully by military conflict.
- James and Linda as they prepare to move house
- Our Churchwardens Jonathan, Angela, Janet and Julian, together with our Ministers Linda Ashby, Margaret Ojelade and Nigel as they carry more responsibility for the Parish during the Vacancy.

Rector The Church in the Woottons is in Vacancy

Please contact us by phone 01553 673742

email rectoryoffice@churchinthewoottons.net

LLM Margaret Ojelade:

Margaret.Ojelade@churchinthewoottons.net

Secretary Catherine Knox: 01553 673742

rectoryoffice@churchinthewoottons.net

Catherine works on Monday and Wednesday 10-1.00pm

Church website www.churchinthewoottons.net

All Saints Church Manor Road, North Wootton PE30 3PZ St Mary's Church Church Lane, South Wootton, PE30 3LJ